
 INSPECTOR OF ELECTIONS 

 FOR AMERICANA GARDENS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 

 

 

FEBRUARY 5, 2021 

 

 

To All Members 

 

Re: Notice of Extension of Deadline by Which Completed Ballots Must be 

Returned in Order to Permit More Owners the Opportunity to Vote 

 

Dear Americana Gardens Homeowners Association Members: 

 

As the appointed Inspector of Elections, I have the duty and responsibility to advise you that 

sufficient ballots had not been received prior to the deadline. Thus, the undersigned, as the Inspector 

of Elections, hereby gives notice that the polls shall remain open and Members shall be entitled 

to vote up until March 5, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. in order to permit those Members, who have yet to 

vote, more time to cast their votes and submit their ballots.  Ballots must be received by the 

Inspector of Elections by no later than that date and time in order to be counted.  Please note that 

consistent with California law, ballots already cast are irrevocable and, as such, those Members who 

have already voted cannot change their ballots or attempt to vote again. If you have already 

submitted your ballot, there is nothing further for you to do.  If your ballot has not been received 

by the Inspector of Elections, the Association will send an additional ballot packet for your 

ease of use shortly.  Please note to save Association expense and since the text of the Restated 

Bylaws have already been sent to you, they will not be included within the ballot packet.  If you 

cannot locate the Restated Bylaws that were previously provided to you, you may contact 

management and they will be sent to you upon your request.     

 

Should you have any questions about the issues presented in the ballot measure, please 

contact the Association’s Manager, Yvonne Reyna at Desert Management. You may reach her at 

760-325-4257 or yreyna@desertmanagement.com. 

 

Please take notice that, once official balloting has been closed, the ballot envelopes will 

be opened and counted, consistent with California law, during an Open Board meeting. 

 

We thank all Members who have or will vote to make it possible for the Association to meet 

the requirements of its governing documents in seeking Membership approval and/or disapproval of 

the proposed ballot measure.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

NLB Consulting for the Board of Directors 

Inspector of Elections 

 

mailto:yreyna@desertmanagement.com

